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Salutations Fellow members, 

 Sumer is upon us. Hope all of you are out and enjoying your 
ponds and gardens. June’s meeting was filled with many great deals at 
our annual auction. Many people went home happy with a new treasure 
to add to their yard. Please remember for July and August we will con-
tinue to have smaller auctions at these meetings.  

 If you have forgotten to renew, please see Chris Wilkolaski to 
renew your membership. Single membership is $20 and family is $25. 
There will be forms at the meeting. 

 We will again this year be at the Erie County Fair. Please see 
Chris Wilkolaski to sign up for a three hour slot at the fair. Times are 10-
1, 1-4, & 4-7. Each slot will get two admission tickets to the fair and one 
parking pass. The Fair runs August 9th thru 20th.  

 We are still in need to nominate a president for the club. Please 
consider taking an active role in this club. Talk to any officer or board 
member if interested.   

 This month’s meeting will be our own Gavin Warren. The idea of 
using Low Voltage lighting in our gardens will be explored. Hope to see 
you all there and ready with questions. 

The club has purchased a Keurig coffe maker. We will have basic 
coffee and tea K-cups but feel free to bring your favorite and enjoy your 
flavor at a meeting. 

 The Koi Show and Auction was held on June 17th and 18th. Thank 
you to Ray Lucas and members that came and helped set up tear down 
and work the auction. We have a new member who joined at the show. 
Welcome Brian and Kathy Kalinouski to the club. 

 Just checking in – “How are those Frog House creations going?”  
Remember, judging will be in September. If you missed the meeting and 
need a house to create with let Chris Wilkolaski (662-9429) know and 
she will bring one to the meeting for you. And lastly, how are your Lotus 
doing? Have your tuners started to send leaves? Remember to fertilize 
only after you have Arial or above water leaves. These will also be 
judged at our September meeting.  

 Yours in ponding, 

 The NFKPC Board 



Any member that does one of the following will receive a ticket to the 
gift card drawings that occur during the meetings.  

Members that volunteer:d 

Spend 2 hrs. at a club activity  Donate to the raffle table 

Attend a Board meeting (non officer) Organize a program; i.e. call-
ing tree, 

Arrange a speaker for a meeting night Host a Board meeting (non 
officers) 

Chair a club event   Sign up for the refreshment 
table 

Sign up for the refreshment table Write an article for the 
newsletter 

Koi Show & Auction 2017 



If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for 

expenses for up to $25.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy) 

General info: 8-9 bottles of pop, some diet 

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, 

chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc. 

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving 

utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type 

of refreshments 

The club will provide: Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper 

cups, plastic silverware, napkins 

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer please contact Bev Jarmuz 

833-3889. 

Refreshments for 2017 
Feb.:   

Mar.:   

Apr.:   

May:   

June:  

July:  Ann Marshall & Rob Smith 

Aug.:   

Sep.:   

Oct.:   

Nov.:   

Dec.: Christmas Party 

PAGE 3 

Sunshine 

Phil was in the hospital 
Sophia is having surgery July 12th 
Maryann surgery 
Lorri knee problems 
Dawn and Gavin got engaged  

Next Board meeting is  



NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

1312 Tanglewood Dr. 

North Tonawanda, NY 14120 

TO: 

Aug — Erie County Fair Pond 

September — Reinstein Fall Festival 

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK 

THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH @ 7pm 

THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 

ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org 

First Class Mail 


